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PRESS RELEASE 
 

On May 3rd, 2017, at 12:41 pm, the DeKalb Police Department received a report of a domestic 
dispute in the 800 block the Kimberly Drive.  The victim reported that the offender displayed a 
handgun during the argument.   
 
DeKalb Police Officers arrived on scene and observed the offender as he fled from the building.  
Police identified themselves to the offender and ordered him to stop but he ran from police.  
Officers pursued the offender, on foot, and were able to apprehend him in the 900 block of 
Greenbrier Road.  The offender, identified as Darrin Redmond, 22 years of age, of DeKalb, was 
found to be in possession of a loaded handgun.  Further investigation determined that 
Redmond has a previous felony conviction.   
 
Redmond was charged with Unlawful Possession of a Firearm by a Felon, a Class 3 felony; 
Unlawful Possession of a Firearm without a FOID Card; and Resisting a Peace Officer - both Class 
A Misdemeanors.  Additional charges are expected to be filed against Redmond.   
 
The Northern Illinois University Police Department assisted in the apprehension of Redmond.      
 
 
Contact: 
Commander Steve Lekkas 
(815) 748-8440   
 
 
The contents of this press release are based upon the best information available to the DeKalb Police 
Department. The statements regarding the conduct of any person identified above are allegations until 
affirmatively proven in Court. All persons are presumed innocent until proven guilty. 

 


